
 

 

Minutes of Meeting of Landewednack Parish Council as Sole Trustee of the 

Lizard Recreation Ground Trust  held at the Lizard Reading Room on the 13th 

September 2018  

Present: Cllrs Parker (Chair)  R Wheeler (Vice Chair), S Wheeler, R Paxford, M 

Baxter, D Burgess and M Pascoe 

In Attendance: D Shepherd (Secretary) and David Bullard (Acting Chairman of the 

Football Club) 

18/19 – 36  Apologies: To receive apologies  

 

  Apologies were received from B Kessell and M Legge   

  

18/19 – 37 Minutes of 12th July 2018: To approve  

 

  The minutes were approved as a correct record 
 

18/19 – 38 David Bullard Acting Chairman of the Football Club: to join the 

Trustee Meeting to discuss matters relating to the Football Club and 

the Recreation Ground 

 

The Secretary read out a letter received from David Bullard responding  

to the concerns raised by the Trustees in their letter.  Mr Bullard 

confirmed that he hoped that the Football Club could have a co-

operative working relationship with the Trustees 

 

The Trustees discussed further concerns with Mr Bullard, some of 

which had been raised by parishioners, as follows: 

 

Black Bin bags left outside and broken by seagulls spreading rubbish 

everywhere which the Trustees contractor had concerns about 

 

The ‘no dogs’ sign missing from the front gate 

 

The need for the gates to remain closed to prevent an accident and 

whether a trial period for this could be considered 

 

The cars regularly parked in the Recreation Ground 

 

People walking their dogs in the Recreation Ground 

 

Whether there should be ‘Children playing’ signs in Beacon Terrace 

 

The raised concrete around the dug outs possibly creating an accident  



 

 

 

Whether the dugouts can be movable, as originally agreed 

 

Teenagers frequenting the dug outs overnight 

 

The plans for the National Trust to replace the stile leading to their 

land for health and safety reasons 

 

The two accidents on the drive leading down to the Football club 

which is uneven and needs levelling 

 

Confirmation that the three lights down the drive belong to the 

Football Club and they will maintain them but may ask the Council for 

a grant to help with this 

 

It was agreed that R Wheeler would draft a letter to the Club to give 

permission for them to have lights on Trustee land 

 

Some Trustees would meet with David Bullard on the 14th September 

at the Recreation Ground to consider some of the above issues.  The 

Chair thanked Mr Bullard for his contribution to the meeting and the 

work he had undertaken to improve matters as listed in his letter. 

 

18/19 – 39 Bank Account: R Wheeler to report on setting up the Trust’s Bank 

Account  
 

 R Wheeler reported that he had sent the completed papers off to 

Lloyds who had two further queries which were being addressed 
  

18/19 – 40 ROSPA Play Inspection: To agree next steps  

 

The Secretary reported that the swings were being mended in 

September.  She confirmed that M Legge was sorting out a contractor 

to mend the fence and had done some minor works required by the 

report 

 

18/19 – 41 Recreation Ground: To agree plan of action including a risk 

assessment 

 

 R Wheeler had circulated a draft risk assessment for comment.  The 

Clerk and some Trustees had inspected the Ground several times 

during the summer months to identify issues.  The meeting on the 14th 

would assess the current position and action required.   



 

 

 

18/19 – 42 Cubs Litter Pick: V Parker to report 

 

Cllr Parker reported on the Litter Pick next Wednesday and hoped the 

Trustees would attend. 

 

18/19 – 43 Date of Next Meeting: October 18th after the Parish Council Meeting 

 

 

 


